
 
 
 

 
 

 

Notice of Public Information Materials
     JULY 2020 

MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT REVISION & DETAILED DESIGN  
Stormwater Management Improvements in Gallanough Park and Surrounding Area  
 
THE STUDY 
The City of Vaughan has retained the 
services of Resilient Consulting and 
Planmac Engineering to finalize the 
Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment and Detailed Design for 
stormwater management improvements 
in Gallanough Park and a storm relief 
sewer on Arnold Avenue, between 
Brooke and Yonge streets. These 
proposed improvements will help 
alleviate stormwater flooding in the study 
area. The location of the park is shown 
on the adjacent map. 

THE PROCESS 
The study has followed the planning and 
design process for Schedule ‘B’ projects 
as described in the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) 
Document (October 2000 as amended in 
2007, 2011 & 2015), published by the 
Municipal Engineer’s Association. The 
EA Study will confirm the project need and justification, document existing environmental conditions, 
examine alternatives and potential impacts, as well as recommend mitigation measures. 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
Public consultation is vital to the design development. The City of Vaughan is providing citizens 
interested in this study the opportunity to get involved and provide input. You are encouraged to 
review the public information materials that will be available online after August 1, 2020 at: 
Gallanough Project Web Page and/or visit vaughan.ca and search “Gallanough Park and 
Surrounding Area”. 

The public information materials outline the study area’s existing conditions and constraints, studies 
undertaken, design alternatives evaluated, the preliminary preferred design alternative, mitigation 
measures and next steps. Given the current COVID-19 circumstance, an in-person Public Information 
Centre (PIC) for this study will not take place at this time.  

Public input and feedback on the public information materials are encouraged and would be 
appreciated by August 31, 2020. Kindly forward your comments to either of the contacts listed below: 

 
Comments and information regarding this project are being collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act for the purpose of meeting environmental assessment requirements. With the 
exception of personal information, all comments received will become a part of the public record. 

 
Notice issued: July 27, 2020  

Mark Bassingthwaite, P.Eng.  Frank Facchini, P.Eng. 
Consultant Project Manager  
Resilient Consulting 
P.O. Box 643 
Whitby, ON L1N 5V3 
Phone: 289-943-4651  
Email: Gallanough@resilientconsulting.ca 

Project Manager, Infrastructure Delivery  
Infrastructure Development, City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1         
Phone: 905-832-8585 ext. 8986  
Email: frank.facchini@vaughan.ca 

https://www.vaughan.ca/cityhall/departments/id/Pages/Gallanough%20Park%20and%20Surrounding%20Area/Gallanough-Park-Stormwater-Management-Improvements.aspx

